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Dear Alumni, 
 

On behalf of SINP Alumni Association let me welcome you all to the 7th A.G.M. 
on 19th July, 2013.  
 
 As per the decision taken in the last AGM held on 17/01/2013, the tenure of the 
last Executive Committee for the session 2011-12 has been extended up to 31st March, 
2013. So, another AGM for the session 2012-13 has to be convened as per rule of the 
Association. That is why we meet today to discuss about the performance of the 
Association since the last meeting and its’ future activities. 
 
[ The above para should not mention anything about the internal changes made as 
the Registrar of Societies demand that the financial year should be First of April to 
Last of march of the following year and if there is any change in composition of EC 
it should be separately informed to the Society. So it’s better not to mention 
anything. ]  

Since the last AGM on 17/01/2013, in the last six months [In the last year under 
review] we have lost one of our alumni: Prof. Debajyoti Bhowmick and many of our 
fellow countrymen in the unimaginable natural calamity in Uttarakhand. We deeply 
mourn our loss and send our heartfelt sympathy to the bereaved members of the 
respective families. 
 

As the tenure of the Executive Committee (EC) members for the year 2011-2012 
was extended up to 31st March, 2013 it was decided that the following members would 
continue in their earlier capacities [The following are the members(including office 
bearers) of the Executive Council of the Association] for the year 2012-2013: 
 
   1.  Prof  M L Chatterjee   President   
   2.  Prof  A.K. Ganguly   Vice President   
   3.  Prof  L Satpathy    Vice President (outstation)    
   4.  Prof. R. Bhattacharya   Secretary    
   5.  Prof  M. Nandy     Joint Secretary      
   6.  Prof  H Majumdar   Treasurer     
   7.  Prof  S. Bhattacharya   Member     
   8.  Dr P. Choudhury   Member      



   9.  Prof  S.N. Karmakar   Member     
 10.  Prof  Samita Basu  Member  
 11.  Dr. S. Lahiri   Member   
 12.  Prof  J N De    Invitee     
 13.  Prof. S. Samaddar   Invitee      
 
[ Delete the last 2 names as they are not EC members. Pl note the total no. of EC 
members as mentioned in the Constitution and declared to Tegistrar of Societies is 
11 ] 

During the period under review, 2 meetings of the Executive Committee were 
held on 11/04/2013 and on 04/07/2013. 

[ No. of meetings should be that held during financial yr 12-13 ]  
Regarding procurement of an office space within SINP campus a delegation from 

the EC members met the Director, SINP to convince him about the seriousness of the 
problem. The matter is under consideration of the authority. 

 
The EC discussed in depth about the cultural activities of the Association and it 

was decided that academic seminars on different disciplines would be held. 
 

In the period since the last AGM, we have felicitated four members of our 
Association - Prof. Sukhendu Bikash Bhattacharya, Prof. Jayanti Mahalanabis, Prof. 
Sefali Guha  and Prof. Ila Mukherjee on reaching the milestone of eventful eighty years. 
[Felicitation made in the financial yr 12-13 is to be mentioned only] 

Report on financial matters for the period under consideration will be presented 
by the Treasurer, Professor Harashit Majumdar.  

 
It is our urgent request to our respected members for enhancing involvement in 

the activities of the Association otherwise it will be a difficult task for the Executive 
Committee members alone to run the show. 
 
 

A rejoinder : The association has a link in the homepage of the Institute with a list 
of the members of this association. The list needs your attention for inclusion of your 
address, proper contact number or e-mail id. Despite our best efforts there may be some 
errors in data or some omission. May I take this opportunity to request all the members to 
visit our website and check whether their respective entries are correct, and, if not, report 
the same at maitreyee.nandy@saha.ac.in for necessary corrections. 
 
Thanking you all and wishing you a very happy life. 
 
 
Rupayan Bhattacharya 
Hony Secretary 
 
 
 


